
   

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION REGARDING APPROVAL OF 

AN AIR PERMIT APPLICATION 

The North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality, Division of Air Quality hereby gives 

notice that the following facility has applied for the approval to construct and operate a new 

compressor station at the following location. 

Public Service Company of NC, Mill Spring Compressor, Silver Creek 

823 Silver Creek Road 

Mill Spring, NC  28756 

Polk County 

This facility's application for the proposed facility was reviewed by the DAQ to determine compliance 

with the requirements of the North Carolina Environmental Management Commission air pollution 

regulations.  The results of that review led to a preliminary determination that the project could be 

approved, and the DAQ air permit issued, if certain permit conditions are met.  This notice serves as a 

notice of opportunity for public comment for this proposal to be published in the Tryon Daily Bulletin 

on April 24, 2018. 

A copy of all data and the application submitted by Public Service Company of NC, Mill Spring 

Compressor, Silver Creek and other material used by the DAQ in making this preliminary 

determination are available for public inspection during normal business hours at the following 

locations: 
NC DEQ 

Division of Air Quality  or 

Air Permits Section 

217 West Jones Street, Suite 4000 

Raleigh, NC 27603 

Asheville Regional Office     

2090 U.S. Highway 70     

Swannanoa, NC  28778 

Information on the permit application and the staff review are available by writing or calling. 

Patrick Ballard 

2090 U.S. Highway 70 

N.C. Division of Air Quality 

Swannanoa, NC  28778 

828-296-4500 

Interested persons are invited to review these materials and make comments to the address indicated 

above.  Comments must be postmarked no later than May 24, 2018. 

After weighing relevant comments received and other available information on the project, the DAQ 

will act on the Public Service Company of NC, Mill Spring Compressor, Silver Creek application. 

William D. Willets, P.E. 

Chief, Permitting Section, NCDEQ 

 


